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Dear Villagers, 
 

 Welcome to the June Newsletter.   
 
 Hope you are all staying safe and well! 

 
At this time of uncertainties, it is important 

that the local community can come together 
to help those in need. While neighbours may 

already be providing support to one another, 
this may not be the case for everyone. 
The Parish Council have developed a support 

network to provide home deliveries and help 
for those of us who are unable to get and 

undertake everyday tasks. Local businesses 
have stepped in with home deliveries and 
support. 

 
If any resident needs any additional support 

please contact the clerk or Councillors, 
contact details below. OR message the 

Ashby cum Fenby Parish Council Facebook 
page. 
 

The Parish Council are also looking for any 
resident who would be happy to be 

contacted if any vulnerable person is in need 
of help, either during the day or evenings 

and weekend. Again, please contact the 
clerk or Councillors below.         
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
        

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Publish small articles in the 
Newsletter. 
Villagers can publish small articles for 

events/ or other items of interest free of 
charge. Those who wish to place a 

professional advertisement within the 
Newsletter please contact the Clerk, Kim 
Kirkham, who can give rates for advertising. 

 
The Newsletters are available on the Parish 

Council website and Ashby cum Fenby 
Parish Council Facebook page, but if you 
would prefer to receive a hard copy, then 

please contact the clerk. 
 

Defibrillator do’s and don’ts 
If you are on your own with someone ill, 

don’t leave them to get the defibrillator. 
Stay with the person if possible and call 999. 
An access code will be given. Ask someone 

to get the defibrillator, if you are on your 
own do not leave the person. More details 

for the defibrillator are on the Parish Council 
Website under Newsletters. 

 
The Parish Council would like to thank 
anyone who has and continues to help 

and support others. 

Please send any comments/suggestions on these or any other topics to any of the Parish Councillors or the Clerk: 

Nick Pettigrew, Chestnut Farm House, Brigsley Road,            823225    John Shaw, (Chair) Ashmore House, Third Lane      459241 
Brian Purchon, Field House, Main Road                        07767794134   Jane Thomson, Ash Trees, Third Lane,                   824447         
Carol Shaw, Meadowlands, Chapel Lane                 902933   

Kim Kirkham (Clerk) 14 Househams Lane, Legbourne    07711551978  E-mail: ashbyparishclerk@gmail.com        
                                                          Website: www.ashbycumfenbypc.com 

http://uk.mc861.mail.yahoo.com/mc/showMessage?filterBy=&midIndex=1&mid=1_122779_AF68ktkAANxYSlyWIglT8hg66io&m=1_123260_AF%2B8ktkAAS4SSlyj%2FAF8M0uGW4g%2C1_122779_AF68ktkAANxYSlyWIglT8hg66io%2C1_120283_AAy8ktkAADWISlxvKwYWnCTidWg%2C1_120991_AGS8ktkAAU%2BSSlxwdgk36VYAqgA%2C1_119639_AGO8ktkAAIeFSlxQ8QvPSkty6EU%2C1_118977_AGW8ktkAAJ%2BCSlw85QPrCQ7ENdw%2C1_118510_AGG8ktkAAI2NSlw52gfzXX0FKR8%2C&sort=date&order=down&startMid=0&pSize=25&hash=42d5742d9ebae5851884cab8ffe5c9a3&.jsrand=9490584&needG=&acrumb=tKkPYjKTafF&.rand=56729331&enc=auto&cmd=msg.scan&pid=2&fn=new+112.JPG
mailto:ashbyparishclerk@gmail.com
http://www.ashbycumfenbypc.com/


 

 
 

ELIOT ELECTRICAL  
For all of your electrical work 
 
 
 Lighting 
 Sockets 
 Wired & Wireless burglar alarms 
 CCTV 
 Home automation  
 
 

 No job too big or small  
 
 Fully insured work 
 
 
 30 years’ experience  
 
 
 Free quotations - Call Kevin on Grimsby: 
 

 07481 487 487 
 
ElectricalEliot@gmail.com 


